# **MINUTES**

Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting Monday, May 9, 2022, 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Stone opened the meeting at 7:28 PM by allowing several residents to speak whom did not get to speak during the Planning Commission meeting since there was not a Public Hearing for the item, they had concerns about. Those who spoke were Peggy Heard, Jim Garrett, Rick Howard, Charlie Payne, and Willette Vaughn.

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 7:56 PM. Councilman Steindorff opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting of April 27, 2022. Councilman Dunn made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Steindorff seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

# <u>Planning</u>

Chairman of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn noted that most in attendance had also been at the PC meeting, and he appreciated the input of the citizens. Councilwoman Bradsher complimented Councilman Dunn on how he managed the previous meeting. Bradsher also asked Mayor Stone to look at creating an inclusive environment for the citizens that attend the PC meetings through the interaction of the PC members.

Jonathan Smith, Planning Director, noted that Arthur and the planning department have been busy.

Brad Flowers, Town Engineer, noted that he did not have anything to report.

### **Old Business**

The first item of old business was **Resolution** \_\_\_\_\_-2022 Conditional Use Permit-567 Elwood **Drive**. Jonathan Smith, Planning Director, noted that this was an acceptable use on an AG zoned property in the county. Mayor Stone noted to the council that they could either make a motion or not make a motion. There was not a motion, therefore the item dies and is no longer available for consideration. (**Resolution** \_\_\_\_\_-2022)

# New Business

The first item of new business was Resolution 005-2022 Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan. Mayor Stone noted that this item was what Director Thornton, EMA, had presented to them at the previous meeting. Councilman Dunn made a motion to adopt Resolution 005-2022 Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan Councilwoman Bradsher seconded. The vote was unanimous, without a vote by Mayor Stone. The resolution was approved. (Resolution 005-2022)

#### Other Business

Councilman Myers asked to be updated before items are placed on the agenda for any future items that are held over. Myers also jokingly asked if we could get the front doors to the council chamber repaired so that they do not make so much noise. There was also discussion about placing speakers in the hallway and lobby for future meetings with large crowds. Myers also asked the status of GW gravesite project. Mayor Stone noted that they were waiting on the revised plans back from Tuskegee so that they can get quotes and move forward.

With no further business at hand, Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adjourn at 8:14 PM. Councilman Steindorff seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Gordon Stone, Mayor

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W. Burke, Clerk

Page 2 of 2